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Comments: I am writing to express my concerns about the request by the Ouray Silver Mines, Inc. (OSMI) to

lease 152 acres of locatable minerals under lands managed by the National Forest System for the purpose of

connecting "OSMI's patented claims to OSMI's Revenue Tunnel, providing access to silver, gold, copper, lead,

and zinc mineral deposits in OSMI's patented claims".

It is my understanding if you do not comment now, you will not be able to comment after the environmental study

has taken place, therefore I feel it is important to comment now.

 

The proposed project is located near Camp Bird Road (CR 361) to the west of Ouray, Colorado. These lands lie

in the high alpine setting with a sensitive alpine tundra ecosystem and diverse flora and fauna. While "no post-

leasing surface disturbance is anticipated on NFS lands as part of this proposed leasing action", I am concerned

about the potential stream contamination and the degradation of the natural environment from the proposed

expansion along with the negative effects on recreation not only from the transportation of mining equipment and

mining material but also from diminished biodiversity.

 

Please consider the following impacts: noise, vibration, dust, disturbance of wildlife habitat, and road impact.

 

I am also concerned about the future burden on the taxpayers for the cleanup in the current absence of adequate

funding mechanism by the mines.

 

This lease could have a major impact on the area for the next 20-30 years and should be treated with due

diligence.

 

Thank you for providing an opportunity to comment. I am looking forward to hearing from you regarding the

findings from the environmental assessment.

 

Sincerely,

 

Dan Hughes


